

STATE OF MAINE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 1 STATE HOUSE STATION AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0001

August 29, 2019

Randy Pate
Deputy Administrator & Director
Center for Consumer Information and Insurance Oversight
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
200 Independence Avenue SW, Suite 739H
Washington, DC 20201

Dear Mr. Pate,

I am writing to express the intent of the State of Maine to implement a State-Based Health Benefit Exchange on the Federal Platform effective plan year 2021, and to potentially transition to a fully operational State-Based Exchange effective plan year 2022.

My Administration is committed to improving the affordability of health care coverage for Maine people. I believe that creating an Exchange (Marketplace) designed to meet the specific needs of our State is a foundational step to accomplish that goal. We will work closely with consumers, health insurance carriers, navigators and brokers, and other stakeholders to develop a blueprint and transition plan that will minimize disruption while ensuring the long-term success, efficiency, and stability of the exchange.

To that end, I am pleased to designate Jeanne Lambrew, Commissioner of the Department of Health and Human Services, as Maine's point of contact regarding this transition. Commissioner Lambrew is authorized to formally bind the State, and to sign the Exchange Blueprint Application. She will work in close collaboration with the Bureau of Insurance which currently provides plan management for the Marketplace. Maine further acknowledges that the Maine Department of Health and Human Services and the State may agree to amend this declaration letter to include additional information necessary to establish the Exchange.

Thank you for your consideration, and I look forward to working with you to ensure a successful transition.

Yours Very Truly,

Janet T. Mills Governor

